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Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex Relationships: 

Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

________________________________________

PERSONAL BACKGROUND

I am a 61 year old mother of a gay man in a long term relationship.

I have a son who is in a long term same sex relationship.

I have seen some of my son and his partners gay friends relationships 

crumble as do many straight relationships, due to many things, but often due to financial stresses.

Then I see the ways in which they are still discriminated against. I am 

amazed that our government would not do everything it could to encourage these relationships to stay together as they do with heterosexual relationships. Below are some of the ways they are discriminated against financially which I believe make same sex relationships harder to maintain then heterosexual relationships.

Same sex couples get less benefits by companies that restrict benefits to “married Couples” and yet our government has entrenched laws that stop them getting married. This costs my son and his partner thousands of dollars a year.

They do not get the same financial benefits of a Medicare safety net that other couples get. This could cost them money each year.

They can lose each others superannuation much easier then a straight couple, married or not, should one of them die.  Nor can they get all superannuation tax rebates in the same way as heterosexual couples.

For tax purposes, homosexual couples are not able to get dependant spouse rebate on their tax. This can effect them adversely.

At a time when a good strong relationship may mean better health and less diseases for Australians I believe that our government should be doing everything it can to make it easier for all couples to stay together. Not just heterosexual couples. It is time the laws that adversely effect or rule out gay people were updated so all Australians are treated equally.

Yours sincerely

Lyn Holowaty
